
Alexandria Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes 
June 15, 2021 

 
 
 

❖ Members Present:  George Tuthill, Chet Caron and Robert Piehler 
❖ The meeting came to order at 6:00 p.m.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 
❖ The minutes for June 1, 2021 were approved 

❖ Items Reviewed & Signed 
➢ Timber Tax: Wilson Map 420 Lot 23 
➢ Timber Tax: Richardson Map 417 Lot 20 
➢ Timber Tax: Hanser Map 418 Lot 212-1  
➢ Town of Alexandria Financial Policy 
➢ Notice, Agreement, and Release of Municipal Liability and Responsibility per NH RSA 674:41 

(Construction on Class VI or Private Road): Gray Map 414 Lot 145 Eastman Hill Road/Newfound Hill 
Raod 

➢ Atlantic Broadband Letter: complimentary internet access to town buildings 
➢ PA-29 Permanent Application for Property Tax Credit/Exemption: Map 418 Lot 39 
➢ Returned Check Policy 
➢ Northeast Resource Recycling Association PGA Member Agreement 
➢ Building Notification: Stell Map 414 Lot 11 Mathews Road 
➢ Purchase Order 1124: JLT Painting (Old Town Hall prep and paint) 

▪ Nancy Whitman expressed concern that Mr. Thompson may not be able to complete the work in 
2021, but will be able to get us on the schedule after he receives a signed purchase order. 

❖ Business 
➢ The Selectmen discussed a request to place HELPSY Textile/Clothing Collection Bins at the transfer 

station. Concerns were expressed about the request from the company for a key to the transfer station for 
access outside of operating hours.  The Selectmen requested additional information on what the 
company does with the materials collected. 

➢ The Selectmen voted to accept the donation of equipment from the Alexandria Volunteer Firefighters 
Association Equipment. 

➢ The Selectmen reviewed a letter received from Alden Walker expressing concerns about speeding traffic 
on Walker Road and request for a Tractor Ahead sign on Walker Road.  Paul Sirard, Road Agent, stated 
that he has already purchased the sign and will put it up on the road.  Chief Suckling requested a copy of 
the letter so that the Police Department can send a response to Mr, Walker. 

➢ The Selectmen reviewed a letter from Atlantic Broadband Letter regarding broadband expansion in Town; 
Mr. Tuthill will reach out for further information. 

➢ There was discussion about a complaint received about pot holes on Fowler River Road near Riverside 
Cemetery.  Mr. Sirard said that the Highway Department has been filling holes with cold patch and will 
check the area. 

❖ Department Heads/Commissions 
➢ Paul Sirard, Road Agent 

▪ Mr. Sirard provided the following updates on Highway Department activity: 

• 2009 Sterling should be back from repairs by the end of the week. 

• Grading is still in process. 

• Shoulder gravel will be placed on the roads that were paved when grading is complete. 
 

 
 

 
Meeting adjourned at 6:26 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, Jennifer Dostie, Administrative Assistant 


